Dear Parent or Guardian:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you about New York State's immunization requirements for the 2025-2026 school year for students entering nursery and pre-kindergarten. Students entering nursery and pre-kindergarten will require a record of the following immunizations for the 2025-2026 school year:

Immunization	Number of Doses Required
Polio	3 doses
Hepatitis B	3 doses appropriately spaced
Diphtheria/Tetanus/Pertussis	4 doses
Measles/Mumps/Rubella	1 dose
Varicella (Chicken Pox)	1 dose
Haemophilus Infuenzae	1-4 doses
Pneumococcal Conjugate	1-4 doses

If you have a child entering nursery or pre-kindergarten in the 2025-2026 school year, please contact your child's physician to ensure that your child is in compliance with the new current New York State immunization requirements for school attendance.

Please be sure the necessary documentation is received by the Health Office prior to your child beginning their new school year.

Thank you for your cooperation. If you should have any questions, please call me at (516) 823-0022.

Sincerely,

School Nurse

Kathy Page, R.N.

Date: _______2025

Dear Parent or Guardian:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you about New York State's immunization requirements for students entering kindergarten, Grade 1, Grade 2, Grade 3, Grade 4 and Grade 5 in September 2025. Students entering the above grades for the 2025-2026 school year will require a record of:

Immunization	Number of Doses Required
Polio	3-4 doses
Hepatitis B	3 doses appropriately spaced
Diphtheria/Tetanus/Pertussis	4-5 doses
Measles/Mumps/Rubella	2 doses
Varicella (Chicken Pox)	2 doses

If you have a child entering kindergarten, Grade 1, Grade 2, Grade 3, Grade 4 or Grade 5 in the next school year or who is of comparable age, please contact your child's physician to ensure that your child is in compliance with the New York State immunization requirements for school attendance.

Please be sure the necessary documentation is received by the Health Office prior to your child beginning their new school year.

Thank you for your cooperation. If you should have any questions, please call me at (516) 823-0022.

Sincerely,

School Nurse

Kathy Page, P.N.

Date: June 2025

Dear Parent or Guardian:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you about New York State's immunization requirements for students entering the 6th grade in 2025. Students entering the 6th grade for the 2025-2026 School Year will require a record of:

- Two doses of varicella (chickenpox) vaccine
- Three to four doses of Polio vaccine (IPV)
- Tetanus and Diphtheria toxoid-containing vaccine and Pertussis vaccine booster (Tdap) received no earlier than 10 years of age.

If you have a child entering 6th grade or who is of comparable age in September, please contact your child's physician to ensure that your child is in compliance with the new current New York State immunization requirements for school attendance.

Please be sure the necessary documentation is received by the Health Office prior to your child starting school in September.

Thank you for your cooperation. If you should have any questions, please call me at (516) 823-0022.

Sincerely,

School Nurse

Kathy Page. R.N.

Date: June 2025

Dear Parent or Guardian:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you about the New York State's immunization requirements for students entering the 7th and 12th grade in 2025.

- Students entering Grade 7 in 2025 must have 1 dose of meningococcal vaccine received no earlier than 10 years of age. (They will also be required to get a booster immunization of meningococcal vaccine at age 16.)
- Students entering Grade 12 in 2025 must have either:
 - 2 doses of meningococcal vaccine with the second (booster dose)
 given on or after age 16
 - o I dose of meningococcal vaccine if your child's first dose was given on or after age 16

If you have a child entering the 7th or 12th grade or who is of comparable age in September, please contact your child's physician to ensure that your child is in compliance with the new current New York State immunization requirements for school attendance.

Please be sure the necessary documentation is received by the Health Office prior to your child starting school in September.

Thank you for your cooperation. If you should have any questions, please call me at (516) 823-0022.

Sincerely,

School Nurse

Kathy Page, R.N.